






“Come Holy Spirit, Give me the strength to overcome challenges.  
Give me the ability to forgive and forget. Give me the willingness to � ll my heart 

with love and savor the time you have given me.
Give joy and happiness to my brothers and sisters. Amen.”

-Carrigan McGraw

 Just as our newly con� rmed religious education students shared their in-
spirational prayers to the Holy Spirit with us, a new group of young men and wom-
en have begun their formal preparation and discernment for the sacrament.  
 Last week the current eighth grade students and their parents met for a 
sacramental preparation session. Con� rmation preparation involves learning, shar-
ing, fellowship, spiritual growth, and some fun, too. During this faith journey, the 
students will be given the opportunity to learn more about their Catholic faith and 
what it means to be a disciple of Jesus Christ.
 According to the Catechism of the Catholic Church: “Preparation for 
Con� rmation should aim at leading the Christian toward a more intimate union 
with Christ and more lively familiarity with the Holy Spirit...To this end, catechesis 
(preparation) for Con� rmation should strive to awaken a sense of belonging to the 
Church of Christ, the universal Church as well as the parish community.”
 Our goal is to be true to this statement of preparation for Con� rmation, 
so that by the end of this process our students will have a good understanding of 
whom God is and how the Catholic Church helps us to know, love, and serve God.  
It is our hope that by the end of the Con� rmation program students will:
• Develop a more personal relationship with Jesus Christ
• Strengthen their faith and prayer life with the help of the Gi� s of the Holy Spirit
• Become a more active, visible sign of Christ’s love at home, school, and here at 

St. Ambrose parish through liturgical ministries, social activities, and special 
annual events.

 To that end, you will be seeing these students praying in church more o� en 
and volunteering at parish events like the upcoming Lenten � sh dinners. � ey will 
continue their Chosen studies and discussion on Sundays in class with their cat-
echists Daniel Clark, Nicole Flynn, and Tim Zilli.  Outside of the classroom they 
will be praying with their families and choosing a con� rmation name, a sponsor, 
and writing about their acts of service to their families, their community, and their 
church.  Look for updates on their journey in future bulletin articles.  
 Receiving the Sacrament of Con� rmation is far from the end of anyone’s 
spiritual growth.  It is another step as our faith formation students continue their 
lifelong process of becoming like Christ!  
 � is new group of young people preparing for the sacrament will 
be writing their own prayers to the Holy Spirit that they will share with you at 
their Con� rmation next January.  In the meantime, they will continue to pray 
together a traditional prayer to the Holy Spirit.  We invite you to pray this spe-
cial prayer throughout the year and add a special intention for our new con� r-
mation candidates: Augustine Christensen, Isabella Combs, Grace Corrion, 
Cooper Evans, Henry Fish, Daniel Gerhardstein, Jane Kuhnlein, Vivian Leech, 
Grace Lindsay, Sebastian Moncivais, Christopher Mourad, Claire Mourad, 
Luca Nixon, Dominic Palazzolo, Ben Pinter, Megan Robert, Kathryn Schneider, 
Christa Serventi, Henry Skupien, Jack Vethacke, and Sam White.
 Come, Holy Spirit, � ll the hearts of your faithful and kindle in them the � re 
of your love. Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created. And you shall renew 
the face of the earth.

Kelly Anne Woolums







  Cardinal Daniel DiNardo, of Houston, Texas, President of U.S. Confer-
ence of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) and Bishop Joe S. Vásquez, of Austin, Texas, 
Chairman of USCCB Committee on Migration, issued the following joint state-
ment in response to the President’s January 19th remarks:
 “We urge the President and lawmakers to end the shutdown. Political 
leaders must come together to ensure a bipartisan solution is reached which 
recognizes the economic struggle that many families are facing including 
those dependent on federal workers and those assisted by critical nutrition 
and housing programs.
 We are encouraged by the President’s openness to providing legisla-
tive relief for Temporary Protected Status (TPS) holders and existing De-
ferred Action for Childhood Arrival (DACA) recipients. However, we un-
derstand that the President’s proposal would only provide temporary relief, 
leaving many in a continued vulnerable state. We believe that a permanent 
legislative solution for TPS holders and for all Dreamers is vital. Moreover, 
the proposal calls for the construction of a wall along the U.S. border with 
Mexico, a proposal that our brother bishops on both sides of the U.S. border 
with Mexico oppose, and it suggests changes in current law that would make 
it more di!  cult for unaccompanied children and asylum seekers to access 
protection.
 " roughout our parishes, there are many DACA youth and TPS 
holders, who have lived substantial parts of their lives in the U.S. contribut-
ing to this country. We listen and understand the fear and uncertainty they 
and their families face and the anguish that they are currently experiencing 
as their existing immigration protections hang in the balance and come to 
an end. Temporary relief will not ease those fears or quell that anxiety. It is 
for this reason that we have long advocated for comprehensive immigration 
reform; reform that will provide permanent solutions: including border se-
curity, protection for vulnerable unaccompanied children and asylum seek-
ers, and a de# ned path to citizenship to enable our immigrant brothers and 
sisters to fully contribute to our society.
 We look forward to reviewing the President’s proposal in detail and 
hope to work with the White House and Congress to advance legislation that 
shows compassion, keeps us safe, and protects the vulnerable.”
 ! e U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops, issued January 20, 2019

 


